
TED :MEREDITH 
Confederate Handgun Collector 





401 Brandy Lane 
Mechanicsburg, PA 
March 4, 1985 

Ted Meredith, D.D.S. 
240 W. Palmetto Park Road 
Boca Raton, FL. 33432 

Dear Dr. Meredith: 

Dr. George Oldenbourg wrote to me a couple of days ago, before 
I got your letter, concerning the P.H. Jones pistol. It is amazing 
that you have had in such a short period of time two Ml862 Police 
Colts, both inscribed to members of the 154th New York. Thank you 
for writing to me about the pistol, for sending the photographs and 
for your offer to sell it to me. 

However, Dr. Meredith, I really do not believe you know that you 
and Dr. Oldenbourg are living in a different world than I am. Anyone 
who can afford to collect Confederate handguns, who advertises as 
such and who has his own stationary printed to reflect the same is not 
in the same class as a salried worker who last year made $30,000.00. 
Very little, and I mean less than $200.00 of that yearly salary went 
into my hobby, and that is obviously not collecting guns! As a 
matter of fact, $2,500.00 is the price quoted to me for my daughter's 
two-year stint with Orthodontics that we just found out last month, and 
the Orthodontist goes to the same church I go to and told me he would 
give me a price I coul.dn 't refuse! He may be ab le to buy guns (I don't 
believe he collects guns, however) but I sure cannot. Frankly, I could 
not even think of it if you offered the piece to me for $500.00. Some 
of us poor folks must use all of our salary just to live and pay taxes. 

Anyhow, enough for feeling sorry for myself. I would love to 
have the P.H. Jones pistol but I doubt if I will ever even have one 
unengraved Colt pistol, let alone one used by a Colonel of a regiment 
whose regimental history I wrote (and for which I have yet to realize 
any royalties!). 

Thank you for your good intentions·in offering the pistol to me. 

Sincerely
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